
 

  

 

 

MINUTES 

Clint ISD SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL 

Clint ISD – Central Office 

May 28, 2020 
 

1. Introduction/Welcome – The meeting began at 9:04 AM. This was an online virtual meeting. 

2. Mr. Swanson updated the committee on the Unlicensed Diabetes Care Assistant (UDCA) 

documentation. He sent the new UDCA form, in both English and Spanish, to campuses. The 

form asks for permission from parents to allow trained personnel to help students with diabetes 

in times when a nurse was not available. The form is now available to all nurses across the 

district. 

3. The warehouse delivered new middle school health textbooks in March. They will be a welcome 

addition to the new school year. 

4. The Commissioner of Education cancelled FitnessGram for the 2019-2020 school year. There 

has been no formal announcement for the upcoming school year. 

5. Mr. Swanson detailed Covid 19 response plans from Clint ISD as provided by district leadership, 

the Commissioner of Education, and the Governor of the state of Texas. The plans included 

information on holding summer school, opening of school gyms for major sports, potential plans 

for opening of schools to include (A/B) block schedule and the current research to protect our 

community from Covid 19. 

6. Mrs. Bailon, the Director of Counseling, discussed Social and Emotional Learning as well as 

plans for counselors in the 2020-21 school year. She shared Counselors Corner the district Clint 

counselor’s web site that provides resources for students and parents during remote learning. The 

website also includes information on credits and programs in Clint ISD such as PTECH which 

she will talk about in a future meeting. 

7. Mrs. Lail discussed the swift response to feeding the students in Clint ISD as campuses closed 

due to the Corona virus in mid-March. The district Child Nutrition Program is now providing hot 

meals across the district from campuses as well as delivery locations around the district. She told 

the committee that the district is providing between 12, 000 – 13, 000 meals per day through a 

pick up process at each campus or through a delivery process while still following USDA 

guidelines for being nutritionally balanced. Mrs. Lail also answered parent questions on when 

frame of meal delivery and availability. She also told the committee that 3 campuses would be 



 
 

closed for the summer. Those campuses are Surratt Elementary – students will pick up meals at 

Clint Junior, Carroll T. Welch – students will pick up their meals at Frank Macias Elementary 

and Horizon MS – students will pick up their meals at Desert Hills Elementary. Mrs. Lail also 

informed the committee that all staff were trained in safety processes when distributing meals. 

8. Mr. Swanson provided dates of the 2020-21 SHAC meetings;  

a. August 27, 2020 – TBD 

b. November 5, 2020 - TBD 

c. February 4, 2021 - TBD 

d. May 20, 2021 – TBD 

9. The meeting concluded at 10:05 with no further parent questions. As for future needs additional 

information on school opening was requested. 

 

 


